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MEETING NUMBER 2071  

This week Directors gathered their committee’s at various times and places to 
discuss their Avenue of Service. 
Reports from those Committee Meetings as follows: 
 
Community Service Committee Report from Ken Carter 
Meeting 3/3/21 
Attending: Ken Carter, Allan Mullins, Barry Pryor, Phil Beckett, Mary-Anne 
Woodman, Des Schirmer 
Apologies: Marilyn Shaw, David Kemp 

 SCOTS vehicle – new lease: waiting on finance info  - Mary Anne to inform 

 Christmas Pageant/ Festival Coordinator: no takers from our club – suggest 

we talk to Council or offer it to other community organisation (eg HMVC) with 

Rotary Support. (Since meeting there is a possibility of 2 members of RCVH 

taking on the role) 

 Community Grants: delay Community Grants programme until May so that we 

do not cross over RCVH Community Grants Programme. Liaise with RCVH so 

that we do not double up on grants. 

 Tree Planting: Barry will liaise with Brian Rodan re date for tree planting. 

 Community Project: suggestion that we look at a long term project (similar to 

RCVH lookout at King’s Beach). Perhaps a structure at Hayward St / Ct. 

Broach idea with council. 

 COVID Vaccination rollout: could Rotary be involved with the logistics of this – 

eg marshalling patients, transport, and communication. We will contact 

authorities when process is clearer. 

 Late entry – suggestion that RCEB is involved with celebrations to open new 

causeway in 2022. Ken to follow up. 
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Youth Committee meeting from Colin Francis 
4 Mar 2021 
Present; Colin Francis, Bob McFarland, Reg Arnold. 

1. RYPEN. Resolved to email High School, Encounter and Investigator 

encouraging them to complete applications for suitable students. 

2. RYLA. Need to advertise in some way to make 18 to 25 year old age group 

aware of RYLA. 

3. One and All. Contacting Lorry Thomas indicating our willingness to sponsor 

again in 2021. 

4. Interact. Bob McFarlane following up. 

Club Service committee meeting from Sue Dixon 
Thursday March 4 
Present: Sue Dixon, John Haynes, Marilyn Shaw, Barry Pryor, David Virgin, Des 

Schirmer, Alan Mullins, Cherilyn Fleming, Jeanette Rich, Deidre Hughes. 
Communication – website and Facebook ably managed by John. Marilyn, doing a 

PR role is to work with John on ways to liven up the sites. Marilyn is dealing with 
David Kemps idea for radio advertising. RC’s of Victor Harbor and McLaren Vale 
have interesting Facebook sites. 

Newsletter – The opinion was that Deidre is producing an informative newsletter. 
There was a discussion about the purpose of the newsletter – to report on the 
past meetings or future events, for present members or prospective members, to 
announce rosters or programs. 

Market – This was discussed briefly as MaryAnn as director will want to be present 
at a meeting. Alan Mullins and Jeanette Rich will assist MaryAnn where she 
requests. Alan cuts the lawns at Port Elliot. David has defined the arrows at 
Goolwa. John Haynes puts information on Facebook as given to him by Marilyn. 

Rosters - Barry Prior mentioned that there is 1 vacancy at Port Elliot on April 17. 
There are a number at Goolwa. Barry was given the names of 5 people who will 
possibly help if phoned. Ken B, Madeleine, Jenny, Annette, Mike Kelly. When she 
has her head around it Mary Ann will look at future directions for the markets. 
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Programs/Meeting Roster – The plan until the changeover in June is to have 1 
or 2 guest speakers a month and 2 casual fellowship meetings. Cherilyn would 
like input on speakers. 
It was noted that a club vote on venue was 80% in favour of differing the venues. 
This is more difficult for the organiser. An example of difficulties faced is that 
Middleton has no exclusivity in busy times; the audience has trouble hearing and 
seeing the guest speaker at the Crown. At this time The Grosvenor and Apollon 
are on the acceptable list. Member’s suggestions gratefully received. 
Risk Management – under control by Alan Mullins and Barrey Niven 
Membership – Alan Mullins had recently chaired a meeting talking about ways to 
improve membership .Members may like to share ideas. 
Attendance – Des Schirmer and Barry Pryor are happy with the recording. They 
like that Brenton Abbot emails Des and Barry so they have the details before the 
meeting. If one of the attendance officers is absent a meet and greet person can 
fill in. 
Catering – this seems to work well with Brenton’s office staff very efficient in 
recording attendance. Brenton contacts the venue. 
Property – Des Schirmer inherited a very efficient register of property as 
developed by Deidre. The projector is to be placed in a metal cupboard in the 
shed. It was felt there are 3 club computers – treasurer, market and general club 
one in the shed. The sound system has gone to the Men’s Shed 
Sergeant – Alan Mullins to take this role 
Social Outings (eg camping weekends) Barrey Niven and Colin Francis? 
Welfare – We presume that Mary Ann would like someone else to do this as she 
has taken on Market Director. Jeanette Rich is interested in doing this role. 
The group had a short discussion on ideas for a major project highlighting Rotary 
Club of Encounter Bay using market profits. These will be given to the next 
President Ken Carter. 
1. Community garden at Toc H (Alan Mullins) 
2. Age Care (Jeanette) 
3. Path between Petrel Cove and Kings Beach area (Marilyn and Deidre) 
4. Kleinig’s Hill Kondoli Lookout new area (Des Schirmer) 
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5. Bike stations with tools to adjust tyres and bikes along the bike track from 
Encounter Bay to Goolwa (Sue Dixon) Adelaide city, City of Holdfast Bay 
(donated by Somerton Rotary 1300 70 450 

 
MARKET ROSTER 
Goolwa:  am – M. Woodman and A. Kluske. COVID Marshal 9-1030, D. Hughes 
Mar 7th   pm – S. & P Dixon and P. Beckett, COVID Marshal 1030 – 1. 
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PROGRAM - Rotary Club of Encounter Bay 
Partners and guests very welcome 

For catering and/or attendance purposes, if you will be an apology or are bringing guests you must 
advise Fleurieu Crash Repairs 8552-4833 no later than 1600 hrs the day before (Wednesday). 

Remember also, when food is available, to advise of any dietary requirements. 

 

Date 
 

11 March  
2021 

18 March  
2021 

25 March 
2021 

1 April  
2021 

Meeting No: 2072 2073 2074  

Guest Speaker 
 

Rena Robinson Shelley 
Hoppen 

 Meeting 
Cancelled 

 

Topic Wildlife 
Rescue Centre 

The Wooden 
Toy Factory 

Encounter 
Centre 

Membership 
Appreciation 
FREE   BBQ 
6pm start 

Maundy 
Thursday  
2nd April 

Good Friday 

      Chair 
 

Colin Francis Bob 
McFarland 

NA  

Meet & Greet 
 

Marilyn Shaw Cherilyn 
Fleming 

 

NA  

     Raffle John Haynes NA NA  

Location 
 
 
 

Grosvenor Hotel 
 

Order from the 
menu 

Encounter 
Centre 

42 Armstrong 
Road 

Victor Harbor 
$15 per person 

Kent Reserve 
6pm start 

 
 


